Trinity County Friends of the Library

Minutes for October 18, 2016
Attending:  Mark Feely, Julie Feely, Beth Bauer, Betty Richards, Sandy Morris and Oresta Esquibel.
President Mark Feely called the meeting to order at 3:15 pm.  
MINUTES

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the previous meeting on September 20, 2016 with the following correction on page 2, paragraph2, last sentence: “The second circulation computer is currently on order and will be set up and deployed in the same fashion.” M/JFeely; S/SMorris.
REPORTS
Treasurer’s Report (Julie Feely)
The Treasurer’s report will be issued next month for Weaverville and Hayfork. A thank you was sent from the FOL President Mark Feely to acknowledge the $1,000 gift of Mr. Daniel to the Hayfork Library.
Librarian’s Report (Oresta Esquibel)
Budget & Miscellaneous

Oresta is scheduled to meet with County Counsel and Acting CAO Margaret Long on Thursday, October 20 regarding filling the county librarian position. Oresta has prepared relevant information regarding necessary job qualifications as set in California Library Laws as well as an overview of position requirements because there is no management-level position that can be appointed “acting librarian”. The library budget imposed reduction of $64,414 and its effect on the library after my departure will also be discussed. 

Orders for resources

Oresta ordered books in the amount of $135 from Junior Library Guild to fulfill a Rotary donation in the same amount. I am also compiling an order for DVDs with Midwest Tape in order to spend down funding previously approved by the Friends. Oresta also researched acquiring audiobooks for the children’s area. Based on the findings and the lack of circulation of children’s audiobooks, ordering additional children’s audiobooks would not be the best use of the Friends’ funding. Even though a lease program similar to the one in the adult audiobook area might be considered, it is likely that the purchase of children’s DVDs might better serve the needs of families.

Magazines 

Fall is the time for the annual magazine renewals. The renewal list was recently issued by WT Cox Subscription Service. The total costs are as follows and include a discount of 12% and a 7% rate increase: Weaverville $314.77; Hayfork 149.47. 
Hayfork Report (Jan Mountjoy)
There was no Hayfork report as Jan was absent.
IT Committee and President’s Report (Mark Feely)
No report.
HAF Benefit and Endowment Sub-Committee Report (Mark Feely) 
There is no update this month. The HAF update will be provided on a quarterly basis.

Grant Approval Committee Report (Mark Feely)
No report.

OLD BUSINESS (Mark Feely)
Beth reported that the newsletter was successfully distributed. Beth, who along with Julie has been working on the library’s Centennial celebration, provided a report and brought in the “branded” bookmarks and balloons to show the group. Both posters and flyers will advertise the events and the stuffed animal sleepover. 155 children’s books were ordered using the “Rex dinosaur” funds. Two sheet cakes will be ordered from Tops next week. The bulletin board in the lobby will be prepared to for patrons to pen “what the library means to them” on stock paper. After compiling an invitation list of individuals who participated in the planning of the new library, invitations will be sent out to these individuals. An ad for the centennial event will be placed in the Trinity Journal for the November 2nd issue as well as a brief history of the library and the planning for the new library. There will be a press release for the stuffed animal sleepover and quarter page flyers will be issues to TCOE to go out to children. Beth expended the $400 funding that was set aside for event planning and indicated it has increased to almost $450. $500 was spent on ordering give-away books for children. Mark submitted a resolution recognizing the Trinity County Library for the Board agenda on November 1st. Supervisor Morris is sponsoring the resolution and will read it when it is presented as the first item on the November 1st agenda.

Mark reported that the first order to replace the left circulation computer was cancelled because of a problem with the order on the credit card. Once the credit is applied to the credit card, the replacement computer will be reordered. 

NEW BUSINESS (Mark Feely)
Members discussed Oresta’s upcoming December retirement and what possible options the county has to rehire the position. Oresta reported that she will recommend and request for a future agenda, the holiday closure of the libraries from approximately December 21 through the New Year. This is a money saving as well as a common sense request to close the libraries when they are typically not busy during the holidays.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 pm. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 15, 2016 at 3:15 pm. in the Weaverville Library. Respectfully submitted by Oresta Esquibel, Secretary. 
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